08.01.2019

Re Emergency strategy plan PS 29
Dear Planning officer,

| am alarmed that Stroud District Council are considering putting the land East
of Shakespeare Road, Dursley, PS 29, into the Emerging Strategy Plan. It is only two years since the
appeal was lost by developers, because it would mar the view from the surrounding hills. Yet here
they are again, nothing , has changed. Further housing development would spoil the vistas from the
surrounding hills forever.

Dursley is full to overflowing; there is gridlock in the town at certain times of the day, we have not
got room for any more cars. There are no jobs in the town; therefore any new residents would be
driving through the town to reach their place of work, creating more air pollution, more traffic
congestion. Has Stroud District Council checked the pollution levels recently in Dursley?.

The sewers on the Whiteway estate are in a poor condition, they could not take any further load.

The Doctors are full, it is difficult to get an appointment at present. Are there enough places in the
local schools to take any more pupils?. There is no room at the inn.

The Government have insisted you provide ancther 6000 homes, it would make more sense to

construct new houses , the A38 side of Cam and Dursley with easy access to the motorway or the
VA

A38.

Yours faithfully




